
JEFFERSON COUNTY MGVA MINUTES

MAY 10, 2018

There were 17 members, 2 interns, our advisor, and 1 guest present when President Mike Hotter called the meeting to order. After introductions, April minutes were approved. Treasurer Barb Schmaling reported a balance of $2874.78 in the treasury.  

Diane Kachel gave a WIMGA update and Vern Georgson reported that there might be funds for a 4-H position.

OLD BUSINESS: We will be setting up for the plant sale on May 11th starting at 4:30 p.m.

Shirley Brown suggested a tool sharpening booth as a possible fund raiser. Ron Langellier reported he has not heard from the city of Fort Atkinson in regard to a booth at Rhythm on the River.

NEW BUSINESS: Sharon Ehrhardt of the Jefferson County Solid Waste/Clean Sweep Department announced that she has 5 compost barrels to give away for MG project use. Her department will again have a booth at the fair.

The Fort Atkinson library would like help with planning a bird and butterfly garden if anyone is interested. Also, UW Whitewater is looking for help with the gardens on campus.

Diane Kachel demonstrated how to find brochures and events on the WIMGA website.

Election of a new treasurer and president elect will be held at the September meeting. Hours and grant requests are due by October 1.

With no further business, Deb Strohbusch made the motion to adjourn, seconded by Dee Harwell-James. Motion carried and the meeting was adjourned. 
A garden trivia contest was then held with prizes awarded to the winning team.

SERVICE:       1.5 hours

EDUCATION:  .5 hours

UPCOMING EVENTS:

Wisconsin Master Gardener Conference                September 21-22    Eau Claire, WI

